FREMONT CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES -- Tuesday, August 4, 2015 at 4:00 pm Town Hall Basement Meeting Room

Approved 09/01/2015

Trustees Attending: Steve Harms & Matthew Thomas

- 1.) Discussed and approved Steve's Proposal requesting bids on repairing the tilting granite East Wall on The Village Cemetery Voted 2-0 to approve his proposal and to give it to Heidi Carlson to show the Selectmen and advertise the bids with a bid deadline of August 31st.
- 2.) A new Cemetery Gate was been placed at the Hoyt-Currier Cemetery just before Memorial Day. Matthew Thomas sent a Thank You to Bob Henderson who built and hung the new gate.
- 3.) The new Cemetery Ordinance as proposed by the Trustees and presented to the Fremont Board of Selectmen at a Public Hearing on June 4th by Trustee Matthew Thomas, the updated Ordinance was approved unanimously by the Board.
- 4.) Trustees Harms & Thomas were not sure if the Village Cemetery Maintenance Building has yet been painted.
- 5.) Regarding the loaming and road layout at the Knowles-Chase-Leavitt Cemetery on Leavitt Road, and the completion of Phase I we agreed we must talk with Leon Holmes Jr. to see about the status of getting more loam and laying out the road between Sections C & D.
- 6.) We will have to ask the Cemetery Personnel to see if they will cut down the small trees & shrubs located on the right side of the first section of the Knowles-Chase-Leavitt Cemetery.
- 7.) Harms & Thomas discussed and approved the recommendation that we approach the Fremont Selectmen to propose hiring a part-time Cemetery Sexton to oversee the Cemetery Maintenance & Burials. Voted 2 to 0 to make the recommendation.
- 8.) Voted & seconded to adjourn the meeting at 5:08 pm.

Matthew E. Thomas Acting Secretary